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Welcome

The President, President Elect and members invite you to join us in 
celebrating our 60th Changeover night Tuesday 30th June 2020  

held at the Dunn Lewis Centre.
 

To all our guests, friends, we welcome you and trust that you will enjoy the  
fellowship of this important occasion in our Rotary year.

President’s Report

Well this will be hard to do quite frankly. I’m not too sure if I can say I had a ‘cruisy’ term 
or challenging, but it was, in my limited Rotary experience……interesting. While the start 
got off normally enough the Bushfire Crisis and COVID have made for interesting times.
Having taken over the stewardship of the club from President Craig Saunders I imagined 
a gentle transition into the role. I can honestly say that it was going very smoothly for quite 
a while and I was enjoying the challenges that the position brings, although none of them 
arduous. Probably the first big decision was the change of venue to the Dunn-Lewis Centre. 

They were readily able to cater easily with our needs and presented us with a wide range of 
varied fare and did, when requested, provide some fantastic food on our theme nights.

In my year we also welcomed an exchange student for the Netherlands, Helena Zuil, 
which was only made possible with the goodwill of Rotarian Murry Conran and his 
family who made the offer to be the principal hosts. Other families then put up their hands 
to assist with hosting and I believe that Helena managed to get a diverse look at our area 
all of which was cut short due to COVID. As a result, Helena returned to her family early in 
2020. To all those that assisted with looking after Helena: Thank you very much!

During the term I had the great pleasure in inducting several members of our community 
as Rotarians:

Rebecca ‘Bec’ Cameron
Kirrily Dowling

Susan Hewitt
Louise Garrett

Jonathan Benyei
Christine Bell

Most were welcomed in the ‘traditional’ way and for a first for the club, Jonathan and 
Christine were welcomed via Zoom. But to all ‘new’ members: welcome.

Whilst the latter half of 2019 continued as normal 29 November saw us being requested, 
via a phone call to Rotarian and Treasurer Ross Wade, to provide support the agencies 
fighting the fires that were devastating Bawley Point. Our club members stepped up 
immediately and provided meals from the Termeil petrol station to all agencies involved. 
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The Club meets every Tuesday at the Dunn Lewis Centre, 141 St Vincent Street Ulladulla.  
Fellowship 6:00pm - Rotary Toast 6:30pm.  
Apologies and Guests to Ed Zonneveldt;  

Ph: 0407 958 516 by 12:00 noon on Mondays. 
�

CONVENIENT MAKE-UPS 
BATEMANS BAY Thursday 6:00pm Bay Waters Inn 
BOMADERRY Monday 6:00pm Bomaderry Bowling Club 
MORUYA Wednesday 6:30pm Moruya Bowling Club  
NOWRA Wednesday 6:00pm Bomaderry Bowling Club  
SUSSEX INLET Monday 6:30pm Sussex Inlet Tavern  
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PAST PRESIDENTS OF OTHER ROTARY CLUBS 
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CLIVE CROSS 1984-85 Canberra Fyshwick Charter President  
CLIVE CROSS 1999-00 Canberra Fyshwick  
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TOAST ADVANCE AUSTRALIA FAIR THE FOUR WAY TEST 
“Good food, Australians all, let us rejoice, ... of the things we think, say and do: 

good fellowship, For we are young and free, Is it the TRUTH? 
and the privilege to serve”. We’ve golden soil and wealth for toil, Is it FAIR to all concerned? 

 Our home is girt by sea; Will it build GOODWILL and 
 Our land abounds in nature’s gifts, BETTER FRIENDSHIP? 
 Of beauty rich and rare; Will It be BENEFICIAL to all concerned? 
 In history’s page, let every stage,  
 Advance Australia Fair.  
 In joyful strains then let us sing:  

 Advance Australia Fair.  
�

 
“ROTARY is an organisation of business and professional persons united worldwide who provide humanitarian service, 

encourage high ethical standards in all vocations, and help build goodwill and peace in the world.” 
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President’s Report Cont.

No one could predict what was to come. As the crisis expanded, even to the point where we 
had to evacuate and leave our BBQ gear behind, that catering support continued even as 
the responsibility moved to the SES and then to local clubs, where our members continued 
their support and assistance. 

During this of course, the significant fund-raising event for our club, the sale of the 
Christmas trees, was still going ahead. Thanks again to Rotarian Tim Gregory and 
Genelle Gregory for their continued support for this annual activity. Another success for 
them and our club.

Once the full impact of what was occurring in our area was realised, Rotarian Grant 
Schultz, using his many contacts, started arranging for resources to be moved into our 
area. His leadership at this time is commendable and the support from every member of 
the club is acknowledged; as is the support of numerous members of the community that 
were needed to not only move and stack the tonnes of water and goods that arrived, but 
also for the distribution and management of the same. We all know the story from there. 

We maintained the effort until it all eventually ‘calmed’ down. It was during this time that 
Rotarian John Hozack mentioned that during each president’s tenure there is normally 
something of significance that occurs to challenge the President. I was glad to see mine 
come to an end. 

So it seemed that we could now look at a recovery stage and how we could help our 
community during this process. Thanks to Rotarian Emile Jansen we held a very 
successful comedy night that helped not only take our minds of events but also raise some 
significant funds for our club’s use. We also managed to host the very successful District 
Conference which brought a lot of attention to our area to also raise knowledge of how we 
had been impacted and what we might do to recover. We were also receiving significant 
donations to help support the recovery and such was the incoming effort Rotarian John 
Goggins stepped up to take stewardship of the management of these funds and to date, is 
still managing monies that are still coming in.

So all was starting to look good. Then ……….. COVID!

And here we still are.

So thank you all for your support during these interesting times and as we move forward 
still with the uncertainty of whatever COVID may yet bring, I wish the new board under the 
stewardship of the clubs first female President, Leonie Smith, all the best as we move into 
2020/2021.

Thank you all.
Club President 
Stephen Hladio, OAM

International Director Report

Well as everyone can imagine, with everything happening locally with the fires and 
nationally with Covid-19, any focus on international problems faded into the back ground 
a little. Also, with our major fundraising activities cancelled, we were only able to donate 
$1,000 through Disaster Aid Australia to the people of Vanuatu, to help out after the 
devastation of Cyclone Harold. 

So as the Rotary year comes to an end, it is hard to judge whether my role as International 
Director was successful, with not a lot of funds to distribute. Still I have enjoyed the role 
and look forward to handing the job over.

Thanks Rotarians for trusting in me.
Ian Tibbles
International Director



Community Service Director Report

Firstly, I would like to thank all the Community Services committee members and assistant 
Ed Zonneveldt for all their assistance during the year.

Community Service had work planned for Rotary Park – working bee, painting the building 
from outside of Mullala, though due to the Currowan “The Beast” Bushfire and COVID-19 
these works where put on hold for 2020-21 year.

Thank you to all the members who assisted with the Steak bar at the Milton Show, once 
again it was a great success.

To  all club members who assisted with the Bushfires either at staging posts feeding the 
Firies, Evacuation Centre and then onto Disaster Relief it was a trying time for everyone 
and it is awesome to see members assisting when our community needed us the most, the 
club truly served under the Rotary motto “Service above Self”, it makes one proud to be a 
Rotarian living in a resilient  area.

Yvonne Young
Community Service Director

Club Service Report

A challenging year for everybody, with drought, bushfires, floods and the Covid19 
pandemic!

The Rotary Club of Milton -Ulladulla have enjoyed a longstanding relationship with 
Ulladulla Tafe, providing support through apprenticeships and yearly awards.

Unfortunately, due to the restructuring of the Tafe and the reduction in services and 
courses available, apprenticeship assistance was not possible and sadly, it was the last year 
for the Rotary Club of Milton-Ulladulla Student of the Year Award.

Congratulations to Taleatha McFarlane for receiving the ‘Achievements in Career 
Pathways, Aboriginal Languages and Employability Skills.’ award. Taleatha received a 
certificate and an ABC Bookshop voucher from our Club.

Moving forward to fit with Tafe’s new model, future collaboration was going to look 
different, with possible workplace visits to Rotarian’s businesses, mentoring sessions 
and Rotarian Guest Speaker opportunities being the conversation with current Tafe 
management.

Another change this year was the running of the Business Awards. 

After organising this community event for over eleven years, it was time to hand it over to 
the local Business Chamber.

The end of an era for our Club, the Business Awards being one of our major fundraising 
events.

As the region was impacted by bushfires for several months and then hit with Covid19 
lockdown for another couple of months, apprenticeships were cancelled for Ulladulla High 
School Students, along with school attendance.

Although a difficult year, I am confident the Rotary Club of Milton-Ulladulla will continue 
to work closely with Ulladulla High School and Tafe, reaffirming our support and offering 
new opportunities in line with the ever-changing dynamics of the education system.

I wish Rotarian Bernard Jones every success in the role of Vocational Services Director this 
upcoming year.

Leonie Smith
Vocational Service Director









Youth Report 

1. EXCHANGE STUDENT
This year we were extremely grateful to have the company of the vibrant and bubbly 
Exchange Student Helena Zuil, from the Netherlands. Thank you so much to our Rotary 
families, Murry and Karri Conran, Steve Hladio and Ankie Kitsz and Clare and Doug 
Nyholm for showing Helena all the South Coast has on offer and hosting her during her 
stay.

Unfortunately, Helena’s stay with us was cut short due to her urgent return journey home 
before the COVID-19 lockdown, however we are happy she has now returned home safely.

2. RYPEN
This year we had 5 students attend the RYPEN camp in Mogo, being Paris Saunders, Caitlin 
McPherson, Jorjah Drysdale, Alex Mason and Phoebe Drury. As always, the RYPEN activity 
aimed at 14-17-year-old students who show qualities of courage, persistence, sincerity and 
application in everyday life, which deserve further development was a success. Thank you 
to Yvonne Young for her unwavering support, organising this year’s camp and for attending 
the luncheon on behalf of our Rotary Club.

3. RYLA
This year, the talented Jacob Webb from Ulladulla High School attend the Rotary Youth 
Leadership Awards - RYLA. This is an intensive leadership experience whereby young 
adults are able to hone their skills as leaders whilst making connections with other 
inspirational peers. Sadly, Jacob and his family lost their Conjola home in the bushfires 
and thankfully he was able to attend at the very last minute. Jacob gave a very lively and 
thorough report back to our club after the event.

We wish Jacob well in his future endeavours as a young community leader.

4. SEVEN WOMEN - BASE CAMP MT EVEREST TREK
The Seven Women organisation is a United Nations Rotary International Responsible 
Business Award recipient. An Australian founded organisation, Seven Women empowers 
marginalised women and children in Nepal through education and employment.

In May 2019, I trekked to Base Camp Mt Everest with 12 colleagues and decided to 
fundraise for this particular charity. We raised over $4,000 in which every $250 pays for 
one student to attend school for one year, including books and food. Thank you to our local 
club as a substantial portion of funds were raised each week from fines, donations, ticket 
sales. We certainly have made a considerable difference to so many people’s lives.

5. DREAM CRICKET
In October 2019 we facilitated yet another successful Dream Cricket Program at the Milton 
Public School. Many thanks to Ed Zonneveldt, Dale Wilford, Liz and Dom Fondacaro, Clive 
Cross, Simon Brown, Avril Pryor and Craig Saunders for helping out. All schools again 
attended another great day out on the field!

6. BUSINESS COMMUNITY NETWORK - BCN
On 18th October 2019, I ran the 4th BCN Event which was held at the Mollymook Golf 
Club. This is the 2nd year the proceeds raised were donated to the Rotary Club of Milton-
Ulladulla. The BCN is an event run to bring the local business community together via 
networking for profitability, marketing, recruitment and support. This year we raised over 
$5,000 for the Rotary Club.

Andrea Tucker 
Youth Service Director

Youth Report Cont.



Treasurer’s Report

As at mid-June, 2020 the following account balances are attached:
Administration Account	 $24,976
Donations Account	 $59,397	 including: Special youth $3,743
			   Fire support $38,330
Lighthouse holding	 $10,000
Mental Health holding	 $4,717
Hervey Bay holding	 $13,991
Shed Fund		  $1,250
Long Term Deposit	 $ 5,381	 Life Education
Long Term Deposit	 $ 10,415	 Donations Rollover
Blessing of the Fleet	 $ 80,461
During the past few months, the club has processed $11,000 in support of local fire victims 
especially Lake Conjola Village.

When considering all programs, the club has managed to support external or local 
initiatives to the value of nearly $25,000.

The past year has proven to be a very challenging one and whilst our normal programs have 
been curtailed, we have been able to maintain the buoyancy of the club and still be an agent 
of great support to our community.

The club is well placed to take up the many challenges confronting our community in the 
next twelve months.

I thank Steve Hladio for his leadership of the club during the past year of crisis and extend 
my best wishes to Leonie Smith as she takes up the challenge to lead the club into 2021 
assisted by the incoming Treasurer Keith Bennett.

Ross Wade
Treasurer 

Blessing of the Fleet Report

This year’s Ulladulla Blessing of the Fleet Festival was set to be the largest yet, with a two 
week Phoenix Festival planned to tack onto the end of it.

Successful in obtaining a $50,000 grant from NSW State and Federal Government, under 
the Bushfire Community Resilience and Economic Recovery Fund, after our region was 
ravaged by the Currowan fire for over two months, killing three people and destroying over 
eighty nine homes in the Conjola area.

Most businesses had recorded an unprecedented sales drop of 70% - 80% over the summer 
period. Disastrous for a seasonal tourism region who largely rely on summer trade to carry 
them over the winter. Three major sponsors pulled out.

The timing of these events would also coincide with the typical diagnosis of PTSD, three 
months after a traumatic event.

The symbol of the Phoenix represents rebirth, strength and resilience. 

The Rise of the Phoenix Concert was set to launch the Ulladulla Blessing of the Fleet and 
Phoenix Festival, with a twelve hour, ‘Big Day In’ concert. Over seventeen bands and 
performers were locked in to perform for free at this mega event. It was to be held in the 
new auditorium of the Dunn Lewis Centre.

Two weeks of various events were to follow, incorporating as many local businesses and 
individuals impacted by the fires as possible. 

The Ulladulla Phoenix Festival was to include people of all ages, with events ranging from 
Family Fishing Day, Kids Disco, Restaurant Theme Nights, Comedy Night, Live Music, Pub 
Poetry, Beach Yoga and much more, boosting the local economy and morale. Promoting 
community connectivity and alleviating any feelings of isolation.

Unfortunately, Covid19 hit Australia in March and lockdown laws were enforced. Events 
were no longer possible. One month out from the Blessing of the Fleet Ball and after 
hundreds of hours of work, all events were cancelled or postponed.

At the time of writing this report, the Shoalhaven City Council have held onto the $50,000 
grant, essentially freezing it.

Covid19 lockdown restrictions are starting to ease and Ball Chair, PP Brian Morrison is 
hopeful of holding the Ball later in the year for the twenty eight registered Princesses.

After speaking with some parents and previous Chair, PP Phillip Brown OAM, it may 
be possible to hold a combined parade with the 2020 and 2021 Princesses at next year’s 
Blessing of the Fleet Festival. Fingers crossed restrictions of mass gatherings will be lifted 
and the Festival can go ahead next year.

It is the first time since 1956 that the historic Blessing of the Fleet Parade and Festival have 
had to be cancelled due to a health pandemic.

Leonie Smith
Blessing of the Fleet, Director
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Dom Fondacaro, Tony Fondacaro, Bill Harris, John Payne,  Jumping Castle and Stage:   Keith Bennett, Simon Brown, 
Rhondda Purtell, Glenn Rowen, Ross Wade   George Chittick, Ian Tibbles 

  Membership: John Hozack, Dick Crouch, Phil Brown, 
YOUTH SERVICE:   Issa Shalhoub 
Director: Andrea Tucker  OH&S: John Payne, Dale Wilford 
Assistant: Avril Pryor  Printing and Publishing: Issa Shalhoub 
Committee:  Keith Bennett, Robin Cantrill,  Programme: Clare Nyholm, Bernard Jones 

Kirra Dowling, Jo Jones, John Hozack, Clare Nyholm,  Property: Keith Bennett, Simon Brown 
 Trevor Schofield, Grant Schultz, Issa Shalhoub  Publicity:      Craig Saunders, Leonie Smith, Andrea Tucker 

  RDU and Rotary Information:  
 Sergeants-at-Arms: Ian Tibbles 

  Sponsorship: Glenn Rowen, Leonie Smith 
Board meets every 4th Monday    Webmaster and Facebook: Issa Shalhoub. Leonie Smith 

5:30pm at DLC  Weekly Raffle: Beck Cameron, Kirra Dowling 
�
�
�

 
 
 

The Club meets every Tuesday at the Dunn Lewis Centre, 141 St Vincent Street Ulladulla.  
Fellowship 6:00pm - Rotary Toast 6:30pm.  
Apologies and Guests to Ed Zonneveldt;  

Ph: 0407 958 516 by 12:00 noon on Mondays. 
�

CONVENIENT MAKE-UPS 
BATEMANS BAY Thursday 6:00pm Bay Waters Inn 
BOMADERRY Monday 6:00pm Bomaderry Bowling Club 
MORUYA Wednesday 6:30pm Moruya Bowling Club  
NOWRA Wednesday 6:00pm Bomaderry Bowling Club  
SUSSEX INLET Monday 6:30pm Sussex Inlet Tavern  

 
PAST PRESIDENTS OF THE ROTARY CLUB OF MILTON-ULLADULLA INC. 

PHIL BERNER 1960-61  BOB SCOTT 1980-81  ROB HEALEY  2000  
FRANK BEAN 1961-62 ALLAN IRVINE 1981-82  BERNARD COWLEY  2000-01  
HAROLD KENDALL 1962-63  RON STUART 1982-83  WAYNE FRY 2001-02  
BERT JACKSON 1963-64  JACK SCHARKIE 1983-84  CRAIG CAMERON 2002-03  
JACK MILHAM 1964-65  DOUG JAMES 1984-85  ROGER HALLS 2003-04  
HARRY THORNE 1965-66  JOE SAUNDERS 1985-86  TOM LAW 2004-05 
JIM THOMSON 1966-67  KEN MATTHEWS 1986-87  KEITH BENNETT 2005-06 
FRED JAMES 1967-68  KEVIN DESREAUX 1987-88  GEOFF MUIR 2006-07  
ALBERT READHEAD  1968-69  JACK SCHARKIE 1988-89  ROB POWELL 2007-08  
FRED McCANN 1969-70  TED. WILD  1989-90  PHIL BROWN 2008-09  
KEN KENDALL 1970-71  GREG PARNHAM 1990-91  TREVOR SCHOFIELD 2009-10  
BOB STEUART 1971-72  ROBIN CANTRILL 1991-92  PETER CAMPBELL 2010-11 
DON DAVIS 1972-73  ROSS WADE 1992-93  DALE WILFORD 2011-12 
TED WALKER 1973-74  ROBERT WYLIE 1993-94  MICHAEL MASTRONARDI 2012-13 
CLIVE JOHNSTON 1974-75  JOHN HOZACK 1994-95  BRIAN MORRISON 2013-14 
GREIG RINGLAND 1975-76  JOHN ANDERSON 1995-96  BOB WHITE 2014-15 
ROBERT HORNE 1976-77  DOM FONDACARO 1996-97  CLIVE CROSS 2015-16 
RON BEESLEY 1977-78  TIM GREGORY 1997-98  DICK CROUCH 2016-17 
BRIAN JOHNSON 1978-79  DICK CROUCH 1998-99  PHIL BROWN 2017-18 
CLAUDE BROWN 1979-80 JOHN PATTERSON 1999-00  CRAIG SAUNDERS 2018-19 

�
PAST PRESIDENTS OF OTHER ROTARY CLUBS 

REG SAWYER 1966-67 Canowindra Club  
DOM FONDACARO 1983-84 Narrandera Club  
ROBIN CANTRILL 1984-85 Henty Club  
CLIVE CROSS 1984-85 Canberra Fyshwick Charter President  
CLIVE CROSS 1999-00 Canberra Fyshwick  
   

�
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TOAST ADVANCE AUSTRALIA FAIR THE FOUR WAY TEST 
“Good food, Australians all, let us rejoice, ... of the things we think, say and do: 

good fellowship, For we are young and free, Is it the TRUTH? 
and the privilege to serve”. We’ve golden soil and wealth for toil, Is it FAIR to all concerned? 

 Our home is girt by sea; Will it build GOODWILL and 
 Our land abounds in nature’s gifts, BETTER FRIENDSHIP? 
 Of beauty rich and rare; Will It be BENEFICIAL to all concerned? 
 In history’s page, let every stage,  
 Advance Australia Fair.  
 In joyful strains then let us sing:  

 Advance Australia Fair.  
�

 
“ROTARY is an organisation of business and professional persons united worldwide who provide humanitarian service, 

encourage high ethical standards in all vocations, and help build goodwill and peace in the world.” 
�

�
 

The Bushfires

During the latter part of 2019 and into early 2020 many from the RCMU rallied behind the 
call to help support local communities during the horrendous bushfires which ravaged our 
area.

From early morning starts to help feed our wonderful SES and RFS personnel, to taking a 
pivotal role in the unloading, sorting, storing and the distribution of donated foodstuffs, 
clothing and more.

Since the start of the year the RCMU has taken an ongoing co-ordination role to ensure 
that, in addition to the proceeds of last Christmas trees’ sales, the tens of thousands of 
dollars which have been received and pledged are being fully allocated to support those 
directly affected by the fires.

This has been / will be achieved, and is ongoing, in three ways:
1. By way of monthly ‘annuity’ payments to particularly needy individuals, couples and 
families for the next 12 to 18 months;
2. Particular ‘lump sum’ and ‘in kind’ assistance (including tools of trade and two 
caravans!); and
3. Currently being implemented, a system of monetary vouchers to be provided to those in 
need and which can be spent only at designated local businesses.
At time of writing this report, donations continue to arrive, and we have already received 
and extend our heartfelt thanks to …
	 • The Hervey Bay Community in Queensland;
	 • The Rotary Club of South Bunbury, WA;
	 • K&R Fabrications;
	 • The Rotary Club of Caringbah;
	 • Southern Steel Group of Milperra and Bankstown;
	 • The Rotary Club of Wollongong South;
	 • The Rotary Club of Tamworth;
	 • The Rotary Club of Lindfield (soon to ‘merge’ with Kuringai); and
	 • The Uniting Church

Also, we are about to make a number of applications for District funds which were recently 
released to support local infrastructure bushfire recovery.

Report by 
John Goggins
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������The Rotary Club of Milton-Ulladulla Inc. 2019-20 
 

    Partner  
 HONORARY MEMBERS     
 AMANDA FINDLEY      

SHELLEY HANCOCK
 FIONA PHILLIPS      

• REG SAWYER       
 MEMBERS  CLASSIFICATION     
 CHRISTINE BELL Medicines Regulation    Jonathan 

•• KEITH BENNETT  Fishing Equipment      
 JONATHAN BENYEI Public Administration    Christine 

•• PHILLIP BROWN  Surveying     • Rose  
• SIMON BROWN  Master Builder     Annie  
 BECK CAMERON Retailing - Homewares    Grant 

• CRAIG CAMERON  Optometry     Janey  
• ROBIN CANTRILL  Education Secondary     Jenny  
• GEORGE CHITTICK  Tele Communications     • Lynne  
 MURRY CONRAN Real Estate Services    Karri 

• CLIVE CROSS  Swimming Pool & Spa Products      
• DICK CROUCH  Home Furnishings     Jean  
• PETER CULHAM Travel Agency Patricia 
 GARETH DAVIES Painting Services    Claire 
 KIRRA DOWLING Management Tourist Park     

• DOM FONDACARO  Motor Vehicle Sales     Liz  
• TONY FONDACARO  Blind Cleaning     Debra  
• ALAN FOREMAN  Home Design (Drafting)     Evelyn  
• JEFF FRANKLIN  Industrial Sales     • Sylvia  
• WAYNE FRY  Postal Service – Management     Rosa  
 LOUISE GARRETT Diagnostic Radiography     

• JOHN GOGGINS Engineering - Civil    Stephanie 
• TIM GREGORY  Horticulture      • Genelle  
• BILL HARRIS  Retail Banking       
 SUSAN HEWITT Holiday Accommodation     

• STEPHEN HLADIO Real Estate    Ankie 
• JOHN HOZACK  Law -General Practice     Kerry  
• EMILE JANSEN Architectural Services    Shelagh 
• BRIAN JOHNSON  Timber Retailing      
 BERNARD JONES Motel Management    Jane 
 JO JONES Real Estate Services    Warren 

•• MICHAEL MASTRONARDI  Ambulance Services    Christine  
• KEN MATTHEWS  Motor Fuel Distribution     Elaine  
• BRIAN MORRISON  Land Surveying     •• Denise  
• BEVERLEY NICHOLAS Educational Services    Steve 
 CLARE NYHOLM Optometry Services    Douglas 

• JOHN PAYNE IT Project Management    Christine 
 GUY PORTER Computer Sales and Service    Julie 

• ROB POWELL   Food Retailing     Kim  
 AVRIL PRYOR Customer Relations     
 RHONDDA PURTELL Management Consultancy     
 GLENN ROWEN Property Investment    Sharon 

• CRAIG SAUNDERS  Clothing Retail     Audrey  
• TREVOR SCHOFIELD Education (Administration)     Karen  
 GRANT SCHULTZ Real Estate Management    Beck 

•••• ISSA SHALHOUB  Dentistry     Janice  
• LEONIE SMITH Event Management    John 
 IAN TIBBLES French Polishing    Deborah 
 ANDREA TUCKER Real Estate Proprietor    Rodney 

• ALI TYQUIN Community Age Care Col
• ROSS WADE  Psychological Services     • Beryl  
• TED WILD Printing Services     Jan  
• DALE WILFORD  Dairy Farming     Margaret  
• BRIAN WILKINS  Taxi and Hire Cars     • Jeni  
• JENI WILKINS Transport Administration    • Brian 
• YVONNE YOUNG Health Services     
 EDWARD ZONNEVELDT Retail Butchery Services     
 FRIENDS OF ROTARY     
 Myron Bosak     Eve 

• Sylvia Franklin     Jeff 
 Peter Hughes     Catherine 

Joe Puglisi Kay
 Col Tyquin     • Ali 

• Paul Harris Fellow      


